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I am writing on behalf of a wide range of organisations that
are expert in the field of financial inclusion and represent,
or work with, low-income and vulnerable consumers.

We welcome the introduction of the Credit Bill, particularly
clause 19 which introduces a broader concept of unfair
credit. In the light of the Second Reading of the Bill in
the House of Lords, which takes place on 24" October 2005,
we would like to express our deep concern about the possible
introduction of amendments that may lead to the introduction
of an interest rate ceiling in the UK. We believe that the
introduction of a rate ceiling would restrict access to
credit among low-income consumers; at worst, it could lead
to an increase iIn the use of unlicensed lenders.

Recent research suggests that up to 6.2 million low-income
people of working age in the UK could potentially benefit
from the wider availability of more affordable credit.

When you are considering the Consumer Credit Bill, we would
ask you to consider the following facts:

Research evidence indicates that the imposition of
interest rate ceilings can exclude higher-risk
borrowers from the licensed commercial credit market.
Rate ceilings restrict the range and diversity of
credit products that are available to consumers. As a
result, even If higher-risk consumers are able to
access credit, they may have to use credit products
that are not appropriate for their needs.

IT a rate ceiling were introduced, it is likely that
more credit would become tied to the purchase of goods.
Retailers offering this type of credit would also
increase their cash prices to recover the costs of
supplying credit.

Some lenders withdraw from the credit market
altogether when a rate ceiling is introduced, reducing
the access to credit for borrowers who already have
few choices.



Where credit exclusion occurs because of rate ceilings,
some low-income or credit-impaired consumers have no
option but to turn to unlicensed money lenders. The
cost of borrowing from an unlicensed lender is
invariably incredibly high and lenders may use
aggressive or violent means of recovering the money
they are owed.

Another risk of an interest rate ceiling is that is
that lender would recoup the cost elsewhere.

We urge you to oppose the introduction of any amendment that
would introduce an interest rate ceiling in the UK. We
believe that rather than delivering cheaper credit to low-

income borrowers, it would instead exclude from the credit
market those who already have little choice.

Yours sincerely

Theresa Perchard
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Encs: Briefing note on the Consumer Credit Bill





